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Diary for June

JUNE 2022 VOL: 44 No: 6

Details of events may change after publication, please check 
with the relevant organisers before attending events

Jubilee Holiday 2022 Waste Collection
Wednesday 8 June
Thursday 9 June
Rubbish and Food Waste

▲ Marcham Primary School Eco Council self portraits page 11 ▲

Date Event Pg
2 & 3 MVS and Post Office CLOSED 5
5 Sun Jubilee Celebrations, Marcham Centre from 

10.30
5

11 Sat MVS and Post Office opening until 12 noon 13
13 Mon Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Marcham 

Centre. 19.30 
3

15 Wed Abingdon Arts Society: Westminster Hall, 
Abbey Cinema, 10.30 & 14.00

7

17 Fri Deadline for Millets Maize Maze Competition 9
19 Sun Marcham Open Gardens, 14.00 – 17.00 7
20 Mon Deadline for next issue of MADNews, 17.00 

Email editor@madnews.co.uk
20 Mon Marcham WI, Marcham Centre, 19.30 7
23 Thu Deadline for comments on the Joint Local 

Plan
3

27 Mon Wantage and Didcot 2022 Climate Summit, 
Online via Zoom, 09.00 – 13.30

19

27 Mon Marcham Society: Kingston Bagpuize House, 
Marcham Centre, 19.15

7

◄ Help Maddie get to the 
middle of the Maize Maze 
page 9

Everyone in Marcham and District is invited to join the 
national Big Lunch to celebrate our Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee on Sunday 5th June at Marcham Centre
see page 5 for more details
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GARDEN & HOUSE SERVICES

Professional Tree Management throughout Oxfordshire

andrew@admtrees.co.uk
01865 391859
@admtrees

For a full list of services visit:

www.admtrees.co.uk

Tree removal
Crown thinning
Crown reduction and lifting
Sectional tree removals
Fruit tree pruning
Stump grinding
Hedge cutting

Seasoned logs and kindling 
delivered

£5M Public Liability Insurance

All work carried out to 
BS 3998:2010

Garner’s Estates  
& Landscapes

Landscaping for over 30 years
•	 Soft & hard landscaping
•	 Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, installing gates, turfing, 
stonework & drainage work

•	 Fencing, all types carried out including: 
close board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, 
post & rail

•	 Free Estimates
•	 Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence

Tel: 07751 764144 01865 730936
Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com

www.garnersestatesandlandscapes.co.uk

• tree removal • tree thinning • tree reduction  
• dead wood removal • stump grinding  

• landscaping 
•	£10 million public liability

•	City & Guilds Certified

07889 881 525 or 01491 651052

CONTAINER STORAGE

•	 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon

•	 24 hour CCTV

•	 Easy Access

•	 Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	
MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Annual Council Meeting
The annual meeting of the Council was 
held on 9th May and Michael Hoath was 
elected Chairman and Ruth Mander Vice-
Chairman. The following working parties 
were established: A ‘green’ group dealing 
with footpaths and climate issues, a group to 
deal with the Anson Field matters and liaise in 
the first instance with Marcham Community 
Group, an allotment working party, play area 
working party, and administrative groups 
such as those reviewing policies and the 
effectiveness of the Council’s internal audit.
Annual Parish Meeting 
The Council was pleased to see so many 
people from the village attend the annual parish 
meeting, and to welcome Ricardo Rios and 
Robyn Tobutt, from the Vale of White Horse 
District Council, to talk on Neighbourhood 
Planning. A Neighbourhood Plan contains 
planning policies which guide future 
development. They explained the benefits of 
a community undertaking a Neighbourhood 
Plan, and explained the process and support 
available. If you would like to help plan the 
future of Marcham, then please register your 
interest with the Clerk by emailing clerk@
marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
Reports too were given by Cllr. Richard 
Webber and Cllr. Catherine Webber on 
their activities at the County Council and 
Vale of White Horse District Council. Viv 
Hutchinson, Headteacher at the primary 
school too provided an insight into life in the 
school during Covid.
Potholes
During the Parish Meeting questions were 
asked about the state of the roads, paths and 
white lines which appeared around some 
potholes. Last year the County Council 
trialled a system in parts of the county, 
whereby a ‘super user’ could raise works 
orders for fixing potholes and kerbing issues 
on unclassified roads of less than 30 mph.  
An appointed volunteer assists highway 
officers by being the eyes and ears locally. 
The scheme was extended, and Marcham has 
its own ‘super user’ James Plumb. James 
has undergone a training course, as not all 
issues can be raised directly with the County 
Council’s work team operatives.  Residents 
can contact James directly regarding serious 
potholes. He can check the problem, and if it 
meets the relevant criteria, he will be able to 
issue a direct works order to have it fixed.
He can be contacted on 07779 386205 or via 
email at jamesplumb22@gmail.com
Oxfordshire County Council – Survey 
of Parish Councils on Electric Vehicle 
Charging Points
The Parish Council has been approached 
to complete a survey about possible electric 
vehicle charging points in the parish. As 
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Dear Readers
Crowns and Sceptres ready? It's party time 
for the Jubilee – see page 5 for your invitation 
to the Big Lunch.

Competition – help Maddie get to the centre 
of maize maze on page 9. I did have a slight 
worry about Maddie driving tractors but she 
assures me it is ok if it is only in a puzzle! 
Thanks again to Millets for the prize.

Until next time

one potential location, should any ever be 
installed, is the village hall car park, the 
Council is seeking the views of Marcham 
Community Group before responding.
Road Closures
The County Council is proposing the 
following road closures:
A section of the A415 Kingston Road from its 
junction with A338 at Frilford over a 24 hour 
period for carriageway patching. 11th July, 
2022 to 12th July, 2022
Packhorse Lane, Marcham from 26th July 
to 8th August over a 24 hour period for 
GigaClear works.  
Blackhorse Lane, Cothill on 27th July 9.00 
a.m. – 4.00 p.m. for carriageway patching.
Street Lighting
As part of Oxfordshire County Council’s 
LED street lighting replacement schemes,  
contractors are looking to carry out lighting 
replacements within Marcham Parish from 
the 30th May 2022. These works include 
replacing all street lighting columns which 
are over 25 years of age and replace the street 
lighting lanterns with new low energy LEDs.
Vale of White Horse District Council / 
South Oxfordshire District Council - Joint 
Local Plan Consultation
The two District Councils are working 
together on a new Joint Local Plan. They 
want to hear your thoughts on the main issues 
affecting the districts and how the Local 
Plan could address them.  More information 
is on the District Council website.  The 
consultation runs until Thursday 23rd 
June, 2022 and comments can be lodged 
at storymaps.arcgis.com/collections/ 
54bfeeae245242d9b3b7cd1e6b049388
No Planning Applications have been 
received for consideration by the Council
Date of Next Council Meeting: 
The next meeting of the Parish Council is 
Monday 13th June, 2022 at 7.30p.m. in 
the Village Hall, Barrow Close OX13 6TY
Please check the Council’s website www.
marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk in case 
arrangements change.
Clerk to the Council:  
Mrs. L. Martin, 90 Howard Cornish Road 
Tel: 01865 391833  
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

Maddie the Monkey © Muhammad Desta Laksana/
Shutterstock.com | Other images from Unsplash.com or as 
credited.

To check eligibility and register for the Home 
Library Service or for further information call 
01865 810259 or email homelibraryservice@
oxfordshire.gov.uk
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01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

HOUSE & GARDEN SERVICES

Suppliers of aggregates and 
concrete for every need
Our products include: 

• ready-mixed concrete

• sand cement floor screed 
• decorative aggregate

• sand, gravel and stone 

Upwood Quarry open 
six days a week

T: 01865 390838

www.hills-quarry.co.uk

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing	 Chimney Repointing
New Roofs	 De-Mossing
Guttering	 Tiling
Slating	 Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel: 01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING  

COMPANY LTD

 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 
OXFORD: 01865 772996	 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050	 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce

Maintenance

Mowing, hedge trimming
Landscaping
07865492813
hopkinshomeandgarden@gmail.com

No Job 
Too Small!

Hopkins Home & Garden 

Our Services
Minor electrical
Plumbing
Carpentry 
Decorating

L O C A L L Y  B A S E D  P R O P E R T Y  C O N S U L T A N T S
O F F E R I N G  A  B E S P O K E ,  P E R S O N A L  C O N V E Y A N C I N G

S E R V I C E .  S P E C I A L I S I N G  I N  R E S I D E N T I A L  P R O P E R T Y .

CONTACT ONE OF OUR EXPERIENCED CONSULTANTS FOR A FREE NO-
OBLIGATION QUOTE:

FOR WANTAGE & SURROUNDING AREAS
Claire Cousins

claire.cousins@taylor-rose.co.uk

FOR ABINGDON & SURROUNDING AREAS
Charlotte O'Driscoll

charlotte.odriscoll@taylor-rose.co.uk

MOVING HOME?
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	  JUBILEE, HEROES, BMW, MVS AND LETTERS 

Hidden Heroes
This month we have unknown Hidden Heroes. We have 
received this letter:

Dear Editor
I would like to express my 
thanks, via MADNews, to all 
those people of Marcham who 
in some way or another helped 
to recover our spaniel 'Mollie', 
who slipped away without 
warning from our Saturday 
walk across the playing field. 
One kind lady posted a notice 
on Facebook and someone 
else, unknown, brought Mollie 
home safe and sound.
What a kind and generous community we live in, thanks 
to all. JEREMY COLLINS

We are looking for more nominations for your Hidden 
Heroes. Send a name (plus a photo if you want) and a short 
description of why you want to nominate them – email 
editor@madnews.co.uk or drop a note through the editor's 
door at 8 Orchard Way. 

Dear Editor
A small group of Ukrainians and Belarusians, living in Marcham, 
would like to thank Rosemary, Grace, David and everybody who 
baked cakes and made knitted dolls to help with organising a cake 
stall at the Big Marcham Weekend in aid for Ukraine.
We raised amazing £188.54 which have been donated to United24 
- the fund launched by the President of Ukraine Volodymyr 
Zelenskyy as the main venue for collecting charitable donations in 
support of Ukraine. We chose the medical aid part of the fund. 
A big Thank You to everybody who made their contributions!
TATYANA ROSENFELD

POST 
OFFICE

®

We have different opening hours over 
the Jubilee bank holiday 

Thursday 2 and Friday 3 June CLOSED
Saturday 4 June 08.00 - 10.30 
for your picnic supplies for 

Sunday's Big Lunch
See our main advert on page 13

Marcham Village Shop & Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Call us: Shop 391993 / PO 391940
Facebook: marchamvillageshop

You are cordially invited…
Everyone in Marcham and District is 

invited to join the national Big Lunch to 
celebrate our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee on 

Sunday 5th June at Marcham Centre

10:30 - Open-air church service marking the jubilee – open 
to everyone
From 12:30 - Bring-and-share picnic lunch
There will be tables and seating available outdoors, but as 
spaces will be limited, please help by bringing a folding chair 
or blanket, if you have one, to help seat as many as we can.
•	 Thirsty Cafe will be running a BBQ outside the hall, 

selling burgers and soft drinks (see page 11 for details)
•	 No 12 Jazz band will be performing on the patio
•	 Marcham Centre bar will be open from 12:30
•	 Marcham Classic Car Club will be showing a  

selection of classic cars in the field from 12:30
Please come and help us celebrate this unique occasion

All Saints Marcham       Marcham Community Group
Platinum Jubilee Celebration

Dear Editor
Tuesday is a happy morning for Marcham toddlers playing in the 
church. Do any of your readers know where the name ‘Tiddlypeeps’ 
comes from? As a mother, grandmother and great-grandmother, 
I’d not come across it till we came to live in this area and met these 
‘tiddlypeeps’!
JEAN

Dear MADNews Readers
I have this blanket almost ready to send to Ukraine and have a few 
squares towards the next one but am running out of wool. If anyone 
has spare bits and pieces they won’t use I would love to have it. I can 
collect or it can be dropped off at Prior’s Corner, Priory Lane or into 
the shop. Even bits as short as a metre  can be of use.
SHEILA DUNFORD 
Tel: 391439 Email: sheila.dunford@btinternet.com

Many congratulations to Claire Wright on receiving  her 
Good Service Award from Scouts Oxfordshire. Claire has 
officially assisted in running Marcham Cubs for 25 years 
(unofficially 27 years). When our dear Chris passed 
away Claire stepped up 
and became the pack's 
Akela. Claire has helped 
and watched many, many 
boys and girls develop in 
their confidence, practical 
skills, friendships and 
take on challenges that 
sometimes took them 
out of their comfort 
zone. What an amazing 
achievement. 
Well done Claire –
you are such an 
inspirational woman.
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

GARY CUDDON
Painter and Decorator

Fully qualified with 30 years experience
Providing a high quality service

Free quotations and fully insured
Local and friendly service

07827 752904 garycuddon@aol.com

architectural and planning services
party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

	planning & building control approvals 

	extensions, new homes, conversions

	party wall surveyor services 

	award winning designer

	 free initial consultation

	over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866
Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias, 
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com

LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories 

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

VEHICLE REPAIR & SERVICE CENTRE
For all Makes & Models 

Hybrid & Electric Vehicle Repair & Service Centre 
Cars & Light Commercial Repairs Including; 

17 Seater Minibuses & Vans up to 3.5 Tonnes 
Engine Management & Electrical Repairs

MOT’s WHILE YOU WAIT
Carried out to a High Standard by Qualified Technicians

Tel: 01235 553055 - Radley Rd Industrial Estate
Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.co.uk
E: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Martin Gilbert
Motor Repairs Ltd 

Local Family Run Business
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 WI, MARCHAM SOCIETY & ARTS SOCIETY 

Marcham WI 
Next Meeting: 

7.30pm Monday, 20th June 2022

At the Marcham Centre

Come and create your own mini flower arrangement
At our June meeting, two of our 
members will be demonstrating a 
mini flower arrangement and we will 
all have the opportunity to have a go 
at making our own version. So, come 
along and bring a small container, like 
a tea cup, small dish, or basket and 
some flowers and greenery and have 
a go to see what you can create. More 
details will be sent round to all our 
members in advance of the meeting.. 
Visitors are always welcome. 
For further information, please contact: 
Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 pippahoath@gmail.com

The Arts Society Abingdon LECTURE
Wednesday 15th June, 10.30am and 2.00pm

Abbey Cinema, Abbey Close, Abingdon 
OX14 3JD

The Story of Westminster Hall
by Caroline Shenton

The great Anglo-Norman feasting hall 
created by William the Conqueror’s 
son, William Rufus, has stood at the 
heart of the Palace of Westminster for 
over 900 years.  It has played host to 
royal magnificence, coronation feasts, 
chivalric games, law courts, and 
the lyings-in-state of Kings, Queens 
and Prime Ministers.  Its famous 
hammerbeam roof has survived 
throughout and remains one of the 

greatest examples of medieval carpentry in the world.  Discover 
the story of this extraordinary space through gorgeous images 
from the Parliamentary Art Collection, and insights from the 
former Director of the Parliamentary Archives.
Visitors are very welcome to attend this lecture, cost £6.00. 
If you are unable to come in person, you can view on 
Zoom.  Please email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.
uk for further information on the venue, any latest changes 
and updates. Lectures last 1 hour but allow extra time for 
announcements etc. 
For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk or 
email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk

The History of 
Kingston Bagpuize House

by Virginia Grant 
Visitors to Kingston Bagpuize House often comment on the 
welcoming atmosphere when they walk into the Entrance Hall 
and observe that it’s clearly a home and not a museum. Set in the 
Vale of The White Horse and surrounded by its beautiful garden 
and parkland, the house is open for the public to visit and is also 
a perfect and exclusive venue for wedding celebrations, corporate 
functions and filming. 

At the helm of the Estate today is Virginia Grant, who cares for 
the house with passion and determination. She will talk about the 
history of the house, the challenges she has encountered and how 
her legal training has helped her to run a historic home.

For more information contact 
membership@marchamsociety.org.uk

www.marchamsociety.org.uk
Facebook: marchamsociety

Monday  
27th June

7.15 for 7.45pm 
Marcham Centre

TABLE TOP SALE
Hanney WM Hall

10 till 2pm Sat 2nd July

To book a table call Kath 01235 868527 

Hanney Fundraisers for CRUK

Marcham Open Gardens
2-5pm Sunday 19th June 2022

Tickets and Maps available on the day from 7 Tower Close 
(via the cricket field) or Priors Corner (Priory Lane)

Teas and Cake
In Aid of the Marcham Moldova Lifeline
If you'd like to open your garden, please contact 
sheila.dunford@btinternet.com  01865 391439
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’s
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa Coffee]

Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

*** WE ARE NOW OPEN ***
9am - 2pm

Monday - Saturday
We specialise in all things 

electrical particularly –
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS

RESTORATION & REPAIR OF LAMPS 
AND OTHER ITEMS

BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS-.
ACCIDENTS HAPPEN, THINGS BREAK 

IF YOU NEED HELP/ADVICE PLEASE CONTACT ME 
[Peter] VIA THE E-MAIL BELOW OR 

PHONE 01235 771695/07770586877 
sales@mandawantage.co.uk www.mandawantage.co.uk

From minor welds to full restoration

MOT welding

Rust repairs

Commercial or Domestic

Classic Cars to Race Cars 

Special projects

Family business

Fair pricing

Automotive Fabrication and Welding

Call Andy @ The Shop 07739 337562
Email:  theshop.ws@gmail.com

www.TheShop.ws

Got a classic car in the garage, rusting away?
Get it back on the road with The Shop

Shaun Guard
TV & WIFI SERVICES
■ Aerials - supplied, repaired and poor reception solved
■ Satellite - Sky Q dish upgrades, discreet dish installations 
■ Internet / WiFi - blackspots cured, internal & external data cabling
■ TVs - hung on your wall or set up & tuned

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk     shaun@oxfordaerials.co.uk

Call Abingdon 01235 239622



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukJune 2022 9

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MARCHAM CENTRE & MAIZE MAZE COMPETITION

Marcham Centre, Barrow Close, Marcham OX13 6TY
enquiries@marchamcentre.org  www.marchamcentre.org
Operated by Marcham Community Group (MCG) 
Registered in England 7470307 Charity No. 1144407

With the advent of warmer weather and sunshine, more 
people are using the facilities at Marcham Centre. The patio 
has been particularly popular and for Thirsty Café openings 
and at weekends. 
We had a great turn-out for the Big Marcham Weekend, with 
lots of people and an active program of events – coverage on 
page 17. A big thank-you goes to the MCG Events Team for 
all their carefully organised hard work putting this fantastic 
event together – they were due a well-earned rest by the 
end of it! Thank you also to everyone who supported it.
Coming events at Marcham Centre
Big Jubilee Lunch – Sunday 5th June
See page 5 for your invitation and page 11 for the BBQ 
options – please come and enjoy the celebration.
Table Tennis- the table tennis table is available to hire, for 
periods of an hour or more. This can be made by booking a 
slot in the meeting room via the www.marchamcentre.org 
website. Please note: this room is used for other purposes, 

so you will need to book and pay the `local user` fee of £8 
per hour. Please remember to bring your own bats and balls.

Marcham Community Group is looking for a volunteer to 
take on light secretarial tasks for the MCG trustees, such as 
taking minutes at the (currently) monthly trustee meetings. 
We are also looking for someone to help with book-keeping, 
especially for the Trading Company, which runs the bar. If 
you are interested in helping, please contact jim.asher@
btinternet.com to find out what is involved.

If you wish to book a room at Marcham Centre, please use 
the booking request system on www.marchamcentre.org  or 
contact our Coordinator: coordinator@marchamcentre.org

Millets Competition
Win a group pass for 4 people to 

Millets Maize Maze
Can you help Maddie find her way to the centre of the maze? 
Which colour tractor should she use? Send your answer to 
editor@madnews.co.uk by midnight on Friday 17th June.  All 
correct answers will go into the draw to find the winner!
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“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
 07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Home Extensions, Alterations 
and New Builds 

 
Plumbing and Heating  

Gas and Oil Boiler Servicing, 
Repair and Installation 

 
We are a family run, local business with over 35 
years experience.  No job too big or too small. 

Contact us for a quotation on 
01865 321183 

 
Email: enquiries@mansbridgeconstruction.co.uk  

www.mansbridgeconstruction.co.uk 

Kilbey & Clarke          
Will Writers and Estate Practitioners 

• Local, friendly, Professional  with home visits
•

Nigel Kilbey Member SWW   
07734051258/01235868266

www.kilbeyandclarke.co.uk 
wills@kilbeyandclarke.co.uk

* IHT Planning
* Wills & Will storage from £145
* Lasting Power Of Attorney from £195
* Inheritance Protection
* Probate
* Guaranteed Funeral Plans
* Local, friendly, professional with home visits

 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in electrical and renewable 
products for the domestic and commercial markets.  Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
 
ELECTRICAL      RENEWABLE 
All household electrical works undertaken  Solar electric panel installations 
Fault finding & repair    Maintenance for solar panels 
Replacement consumer units   Electric car charging & Government grants 
Earthing & bonding     
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers      CONTACT US: 
Electrical inspections for home buyers & lettings Alternative Lighting Services Ltd 
Visual inspections     Email info@als-ltd.net    
Portable appliance testing    Office 01865 391241 Mobile 07739313994
     

 
 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in 
electrical and renewable products for the domestic and 
commercial markets. Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
ELECTRICAL 
All household electrical works 

undertaken 
Fault finding & repair 
Replacement consumer units 
Earthing & bonding 
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers 
Electrical inspections for 

home buyers & lettings 
Visual inspections 
Portable appliance testing

RENEWABLE 
Solar electric panel 

installations
Maintenance for solar panels
Electric car charging & 

Government grants

CONTACT US
Alternative Lighting Services
Email: info@als-ltd.net
Office: 01865 391241 
Mobile 07739313994

  

 
 

NICEIC Approved contractor and domestic installer 

MCS Accredited for solar electric (PV) panel installations  

Free estimates 
 
          Contact us: 
      Alternative Lighting Services Ltd      
      Email  ‐ info@als‐ltd.net 
      Office ‐ 01865 391845 
      

     All electrical works undertaken 

Full electrical home buyers surveys 

PAT Testing, Periodic testing and repairs 
 
 

                                 
 

  
  
 

266

Bathroom specialist 
All trades covered 
All household plumbing and heating needs
Call Simon: 07765 654303
Email: info@scpplumbing.co.uk

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: info@oxfordkitchens.co.uk

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

and accessories

OKB_0521.indd   1OKB_0521.indd   1 18/05/2021   22:0518/05/2021   22:05
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL

MARCHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS
This month, in the same way we have for 
the other student voice groups in our school, 
we will properly introduce our Eco Council 
members.  They are Chloe L (Year 1) Zara G 
(Year 2), Ruby R (Year 3), Dexter W (Year 4), 
Oliver E (Year 5) and Tiarna L (Year 6). They 
have a clear focus on encouraging the school community to 
focus on environmental issues.  They told me all about it…
Why did you want to be on the Eco Committee?
All of the children could speak about the importance of caring 
for the environment.  Chloe and Zara focused their attention on 
the effect of human behaviour on animals.  Ruby and Tiarna 
both mentioned their care and concern about the world.  Oliver 
loves trees while Dexter wants us to conserve water.
•	 ‘I care about the animals and their habitats.  When we litter it 

can hurt them’
•	 ‘Looking after the water is really important.  There is too much 

rubbish in the sea and it harms animals’
•	 ‘I love trees!  We have to stop wasting paper’
•	 ‘The Earth needs looking after’
•	 ‘We have had an amazing focus on this in Cubs.  And I was 

on the eco committee in years 2 and 3 as well’
What have you done in the role so far? What do you talk about 
in meetings? The students have taken an assembly in school to 
focus everyone on how to help the environment.  I asked them 
how we could do that:
•	 ‘Turn off lights!’
•	 ‘The teachers need to turn off their laptops when they are not 

using them – and put them on standby’

MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
We are thrilled to have received 
a tree which we planted as part 
of the 'Queen's green canopy' ... 
many thanks to Frosts for their 
generous donation. Our Hornbeam 
has been planted on the school 
field right next to pre-school 
(and our cherry blossom tree, 
also donated by Frosts) and we 
are looking forward to growing 
our own canopy for the whole 
school community to enjoy. 
Gardening has been a hot topic 
this month and, having been 
gifted seeds, planters and 
compost from a lovely relative, 
the children have been planting 
seeds and waiting for the plants 
to sprout ... the seedlings have started to show ... and 
we've even discussed photosynthesis ... the children 
run outside each day to check the progress, measure 
the growth and count the leaves!
We have created a whole generation of green-
fingered gardening experts. 
We are so grateful to everyone that has supported 
Marcham pre-school... it makes a huge difference and 
strengthens the community feel that we are so very 
proud of.
Nicky Sanford, Early Years Teacher 
Call 01865 392101 Marcham-preschool@hotmail.co.uk 

www.marcham-preschool.weebly.com

•	 ‘We should turn off taps when we are not using them and not 
keep them running while we wash our hands’

•	 ‘Pick up litter and use recycling bins’
All of the committee are keen to keep the message in the 
forefront of everyone’s minds by designing posters to display 
around school.  They also have plans to ensure the recycling 
bins are in use.  Well done to all of them!
To see more about what the school has been up to go to 
https://www.marcham.oxon.sch.uk/class-pages/ 
VIV HUTCHINSON, HEADTEACHER

SHEILA DUNFORD AND ANNE SMITHSON 
received a charming letter from the charity 'Perennial' 
outlining their work helping horticultural workers in need. 
This was in response to their donation of £200 raised at 
their recent plant sale. They raised a further £200 at the 
Big Marcham Weekend which will go to support Ukraine, 
and would like to thank everyone who bought plants at 
the sales and from their respective gates.
You can find out more about the charity on their website:
perennial.org.uk

Join us in celebrating the Jubilee with 
a community BBQ on Sunday 5th June 
12:30-3pm at Marcham Centre. 

Grab a table on the patio and enjoy music 
from No12 Jazz Band or bring a picnic 
blanket for Anson Field and admire local 
classic cars. Inside seating available. 
Marcham Centre bar will also be open.

We recommend pre-ordering so you can guarantee your 
food. Preorder at www.thirstycafemarcham.co.uk. Payment 
is made on the day. If a BBQ is not your thing, you are 
welcome to bring a picnic and join others on the field.

Café open Wednesday and Saturday, 9 – 11:30 am 
Website: www.thirstycafemarcham.co.uk
Email: hello@thirstycafemarcham.co.uk
Phone: 07871 208811, Mon–Fri, 9 am–12 noon
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PERSONAL CARE

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
KT Contracts

Your local village Master Carpenter,
Cabinet Maker & House Renovator

Make 2022 the year to get all those little 
(or bigger) jobs done

•	 Buy a kitchen bargain and have it fitted by a local expert
•	 Fitted wardrobes that work for you
•	 Get a new bespoke shed or woodstore
•	 Shelves & cupboards made & fitted for any nook
•	 Upgrade your cloakroom or bathroom 
•	 Creative solutions for all your home projects 

No job is too small if it makes your life easier.
50 years experience combining traditional  
& new techniques to improve your home.

Call today for a free estimate; flexible working to suit & a chance 
to see my work in the village.  Enhanced DBS (CRB) cleared

Anytime 07557766200ktcontracts@btinternet.com

Lawn Bowls      have you tried it ?  

Kingston Bagpuize and Southmoor Bowls Club

If you are new to bowls or returning after a break.
Come and try our all weather outside green and play all 
year round

For more information  contact :      Tom Byrne   01865 391430
kbsbc.co.uk

Supporting you In Person and  
on Zoom with a range of class times

Newcomers welcome
AndreaBuckingham.co.uk 

07939 523083    Andreabkm@gmail.com

HOLIDAYS

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road	 Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham	 Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 6NU	 www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

Fit Farm Festival
A LOCAL ONE DAY, FAMILY FRIENDLY FITNESS FESTIVAL 

IN THE HEART OF THE OXFORDSHIRE COUNTRYSIDE

WWW.FARM-FIT.CO.UK/FITFARMFESTIVAL

2ND JULY 2022

FITNESS | YOGA | PILATES | BARRE 
WORKSHOPS | CREATIVITY

KIDS ZONE | MASSAGE | FOOD | BAR

BOOK YOUR TICKETS AT:

KIDS
GO FREE

LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories 

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 WILDMAN, VACANCY FOR A COUNCILLOR & MVS

A Look at Fungi
It’s been suggested to me I review some 
books that readers might like to read 
that expands all our connections with 
the natural world around us.
One book I’ve read, which is worth 
reviewing is: Entangled Life: How 
Fungi Make Our Worlds, Change Our Minds and 
Shape Our Futures by Merlin Sheldrake.
This is a potentially perspective-altering book, and at 
times remarkable, linking science and lived experience. 
This book quickly reveals the natural world, that we are 
part of, is more extraordinary and more intricate than 
we could imagine. The science is often explained in 
simple terms, but I think there could have been more of 
a focus on it, and less focus on magic mushrooms and 
drug-taking subject matters.
At times the text lacked direction, and I felt I could get a 
more concise explanation via a good Google search, but 
at other times the text was enthralling.
It’s a good read, helping give fungi the understanding 
and relevance they really should have. Though if you 
are looking for illustrations and images on each page, 
this isn’t a book for you, as it may not engage you. Many 
people are engaged by images first, and then read the 
text and this is very much a text-dominated book.
There is a bit too much repetition for me, but it does 
reinforce some of the points the book rightly raises. The 
book is on the whole inspiring, and exercised my mind, 
by developing new thoughts and ideas about my own 
experiences in nature, and made me think about how so 
much of the world around us is interrelated, and reliant 
on hidden structures and processes.
If humanity learnt more about the unseen, and 
undiscovered species in the natural world, then we may 
just start to realise what we are at risk of losing, and 
convert that into actively trying to protect it.
There are end notes in this book, ideal for a reader who 
wants to do further exploration.
If anyone out there has read this book as well, I’d be 
interested in hearing your thoughts.
Happy Gardening!
Stuart Mabbutt 
01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk

POST 
OFFICE

®

Extended Opening Hours 
From 11 June the shop and Post Office 
will be open until midday on Saturday

Mon – Fri:	 08.00 – 17.30
Saturday:	 08.00 – 12.00
Sunday:	 Closed

Fathers Day 19th June
We have a wide range of beer and wine, plus some 
tasty snacks and sweets to spoil your dad this month

Jubilee Celebrations
If you want to stock up for your Jubilee 
picnic come and see our range of ready to 
eat snacks and drinks - perfect to share ... 
or keep to yourself!

Old Bank Notes
Have you got any of the old paper 
£20 or even £50 notes stashed 
away? Now is the time to bring 
them into the Post Office as they 
will stop being legal tender on 30 
September 2022. This includes 
Scottish notes as well.

Support your local shop
Residents can become share-holders for just £10. This 
will enable you to have a vote at the annual meeting and 
have a say in how the shop is run. If you are interested, 
please complete the form which can be found in the shop.
We thank all the residents of Marcham who already 
support us, and we look forward to having more supporters 
in the future.

THE SHOP COMMITTEE

Marcham Village Shop & Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Call us: Shop 391993 / PO 391940
Facebook: marchamvillageshop

Thursday 2 and Friday 3 June CLOSED
Saturday 4 June 08.30 - 10.30 

pop in for your picnic supplies for 
the Big Lunch on 5th June

MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL
VACANCY

The Council has a vacancy for a councillor.   It is the tier 
of local authorities closest to the people and provides 
local services within the parish.  It meets 11 times in 
the year to discuss matters relating to the village and 
immediate surrounds.  If you are interested in local 
issues that affect Marcham, and wish to help make the 
decisions that affect the area in which you live, then 
please contact the Clerk to the Council by emailing 
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

It's BBQ Time! 
We now stock 4kg bags of 
charcoal plus firelighters 

for only £9.99
plus a range of sausages 

and meat ready for the grill
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The Abbey Chiropody Clinic
Mr P J Neighbour &  
Mr P A Neighbour

Members of The Society of Chiropodists & Podiatrists
HCPC Registered Chiropodists & Podiatrists

nail clipping, corns and hard skin  
verrucae and everyday foot problems

manipulation/mobilisation of the foot and ankle 
orthotics (insoles) and gait analysis  

minor surgery, diabetes and wound care

Surgery and Home Visiting Practice 
14 Bath Street, Abingdon OX14 3QH

Tel. 01235 530577
www.abingdonchiropody.com

PERSONAL CARE

I create photo books for all occasions:  
for a big birthday or a special occasion,  
a memorable holiday or an annual book. 

Whether for yourself, a friend or a loved one, 
I can help you to preserve those memories. 

Facebook/Simplyphotobooks  simplyphotobooks@gmail.com 

 Simply Yearbooks
 Simply Birthdays
 Simply Weddings
 Simply Babies
 Simply Holidays
 Simply Memories
 Simply Portfolios

JOIN OUR AMAZING TEAM
Exceptional people make an exceptional care home

 For more information or to apply, search 
’Jobs Bridge House Abingdon’ or call us on 01235 617 990

Various roles available    Competitive hourly rates    Excellent benefits 

Bridge House Care Home, Thames View, Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX14 3UJ

Essential Toenail trimming and filing for those 
unable to cut their own nails. 

Affordable prices for Essential nail care.  Offering Home visits in 
your local area! 

Service 
with a 

smile

Nail Technicians with over 20 year’s individual experience working with older adults 
in care and community settings. Oxford & Abingdon, Vale of the White horse.
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 CHRISTINE WHILD - TRIBUTE
AN EXTRAORDINARY WOMAN
The family have been overwhelmed by the many good wishes we have 
received since Mum passed away The following words stand out in 
the cards, letters, emails and social media posts:-

determined, caring, positive, inspiring, welcoming,  
adventurous, creative, willing, talented, generous

I’d like to sum up all these words when I think about Mum’s life and 
the impact she had on others. Mum has always had a love of writing, 
keeping a diary since a young age and producing many accounts of 
her life, some of which have been published and have won prizes. It 
is from a selection of these writings and my own personal memories 
that I have written this tribute to her.
Mum’s childhood in Nottingham was dominated by the war. Living 
in an industrial city the threat of air raids was ever present. An air 
raid shelter was built in the family cellar, furnished and frequently 
occupied in the early years. Mum left school at sixteen in her 
own words “having scraped the school certificate” and got a job 
at the Ministry of Works, meeting future husband Victor who 
also worked there. They say office romances never last but Mum 
definitely thought he was a keeper and they were married in 1952.
Dad’s job with the UK Atomic Energy Authority took him to several 
sites ending up at Harwell and an Authority house in Abingdon. Mum 
was a full-time housewife at the time bringing up her three boys. The 
house we had was a little small and the search started for a bigger one. 
Dad worried whether they could afford a move but Mum had other 
ideas and looked for ways to move up the housing ladder. 
Mum trained as a teacher to boost the family wage, attending 
Culham College. After leaving teacher training college Mum 
got a job at Larkmead School. Mum loved teaching, passing her 
knowledge to generations of kids and in her later years loved to 
be approached by pupils she had taught, some of whom had been 
inspired to teach themselves or had learned a musical instrument 
or joined a choir, but also by the more 'unruly' element of kids who 
confessed they had been disruptive but held her in respect for her 
can-do attitude and her enthusiasm for teaching the subject she 
loved. Teachers at the school were amazed at the determination she 
showed in getting pupils of all abilities involved, giving them the 
confidence to sing in choirs and act in school musical productions.
With the extra money coming in from her teaching job the family 
were house searching and we found our present family home in 
Marcham. When we moved there over 50 years ago, Mum and Dad 
wasted no time in integrating themselves in village life, contributing 
to many social events such as the Marcham Son et Lumiere, Old 
Tyme Music Hall, plays and pantomimes. Mum was devoted to all 
aspects of church life at All Saints, playing piano at services and 
leading the church choir.
In Abingdon, Mum was a founder member and first President of 
WI Abingdon Fitzharris Branch. She joined WI in Marcham and 
using the extensive facilities of the college literally on her doorstep, 
let her art and crafts creativity run riot. Mum really was multi-
talented – egg decorating, making corn dollies, pottery, brass 
rubbing, embroidery, watercolour painting, it seemed there was 
nothing she wouldn’t try.
My father Victor suffered with dementia from 1982 until his death 
in 1999. For nearly twenty years, Mum was his devoted carer. She 
displayed great courage and patience in looking after him at home. 
Mum pored over research articles into the disease. Using her musical 
and organisational skills, she got heavily involved in fundraising 
events for the Alzheimer’s Society. She took time to support and 
befriend fellow carers. She appeared on TV and Radio several times 
during this period of her life, contributing to documentaries on the 
subject to help raise understanding of this cruel disease.

During the later years of Dad’s 
illness, Mum had to retire 
from teaching but her thirst 
for learning was still strong. 
She studied for several years 
with Open University on top of 
caring for Victor, achieving a BA 
with Hons in Humanities and 
winning a National Award for 
adult learning through the WI. 
She has also studied successfully 
for the Licentiate of the Royal 
Academy of music (LRAM), a very prestigious qualification.
Mum was a keen environmentalist and joined Abingdon Carbon 
Cutters in her later years becoming their oldest and most active 
member. The environmental imperative to act on climate change 
before it is too late for future generations was her main focus.
Mum was a pretty resilient woman, having survived breast cancer, 
pneumonia, a minor stroke and a very bad fall over the last twenty 
years or so but unfortunately her latest cancer diagnosis and 
subsequent treatment was to overwhelm her and severely restrict 
the busy life she had led until then. She became more reliant on 
home care but was determined to live independently in the house 
and village she so loved.
I would like to thank those close to her who helped her through 
her last few months and all of the love displayed by people in the 
village.  MARTIN WHILD
POEM
Written by Christine Whild and read by John Howden-Richards at 
her funeral service in an unforgettable performance!

In this modern age, we don’t stop the clocks,
We don’t put a wreath on the door,
We don’t wear black veils and mourning dress, 
Mostly, life carries on , just as it did before:
But nevertheless, it’s a sombre occasion,
For someone we love isn’t here anymore.

Life is fragile; just flesh, bone and thought,
Present one day – the next, slipped away;
Memories shared, good times enjoyed,
Too late now, for things we always meant to ask, or to say.

The music is silenced; the poems no longer read,
And we’re feeling rather empty and blue:
The old world has vanished, spent, and gone,
With a yearning ache sending us slightly askew.

We may be weeping a few tears today,
As we gather in this Holy place;
But the Good Shepherd knows, and cares, and waits –
For the soul is eternal, by God’s grace; and

New eyes will open on familiar fields,
New young hands will till the soil;
New pieces will be played on the old piano,
Service, joy and mirth will uncoil.

This old world will spin, as it always has,
Stars will twinkle and shine above;
The darkest house will come before the dawn,
But, above all, there will be new birth and love.

A full version of Martin's tribute and John's appreciation of Christine 
can be found on the MADNews website
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P Y O 
NOW OPEN!

F I E L D  |  F A M I LY  |  F O R K

www.milletsfarmcentre.com
Kingston Road | Frilford | Nr. Abingdon | OX13 5HB

Millets
FARM CENTRE

MADParishMag130x90.indd   6MADParishMag130x90.indd   6 01/03/2021   09:4801/03/2021   09:48

FOOD AND DRINK

PET CARE

Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

Breakfast and After School Club now open at 
Marcham Primary School

providing quality, affordable and accessible childcare for 
children aged 4-11 years of age

We offer your child ... A happy, safe and secure setting, 
allowing them to learn and develop freely within the play 
centred environment The opportunity to take responsibility 
for themselves and their actions
7.45 – 8.45 am Breakfast Club 3.15 – 6.15 pm After School Club 

Monday-Friday, term time only
Vicky Hickman Tel No: 07887711454  

Email: info@vickysafterschoolclub.co.uk
website: www.vickysafterschoolclub.co.uk

PERSONAL CARE
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 BIG MARCHAM WEEKEND - PHOTOS

C ON N EC T I NG  
COM M U N I T I E S

Laying the foundation for the future of Marcham  
with full fibre broadband

F I N D OU T MOR E AT 
gigaclear.com/mycommunity

Coming soon
A high-quality, full fibre broadband network enabling  
residents and businesses with ultrafast speeds -  
all day every day. 

We are currently working to future proof connectivity  
across Marcham for you and generations to come.

Visit our website to find out when Gigaclear will  
be live in your area.  

PF18860_Gigaclear_Advert 180x128mm landscape.indd   1PF18860_Gigaclear_Advert 180x128mm landscape.indd   1 14/11/2021   21:3914/11/2021   21:39

®

Oxfordshire’s best source 
of reclaimed wood
One stop wood shop
for your DIY projects

www.oxfordwoodrecycling.org.uk

Find us at: 4 Su� olk Way, Abingdon OX14 5JX
Tel: 01235 861228

Opening Hours:
Mon-Fri: 8.30am-4.30pm

Sat: 9.00am-3.00pm

Good quality soft and hard wood reclaimed timber in many sizes and at 
economical prices. Sca� olding boards, pallet wood, plywood, natural edge 
native hardwoods and a fabulous range of reclaimed wood furniture.

Wow what a weekend! The sun was shining and the Marcham community came together to enjoy 
the festivities. Firstly the Gin and Real Ale Festival on the Friday evening saw the patio alive with 
fun and laughter (as well as the queues for the bar)! The Fête on Saturday brought the community 
together, enjoying the entertainment, their purchases from the stalls or bouncing on the bouncy castle. 
The Summer Dance was so much fun, lovely to see people being able to dance and enjoy themselves.
Big shout out and a huge thank you to the bar staff, hall committee members, events team, stall holders 
and entertainers whom without you all, these events could not take place. Thank you to everyone that 
helped move tables and chairs, man the doors, collected a glass or two and a really big thank you to The Reset, you were fabulous
Marcham Centre Events Team

▲ Alpha Academy Oxford

▲ It's Magic Peter!

▲ Ashnah dancers from Abingdon 
Ph
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
I thought I would start this report by 
highlighting a few recent Vale press releases 
which you might have missed.
FLY TIPPING MAN FINED
Following a successful prosecution, a 
man was fined £2,700 for fly-tipping a 
load of household waste in Shrivenham, 
including car seats, laminate flooring, a fire 
extinguisher and a dog basket. The Vale 
is keen to ensure that nobody is fooled by 
rogues, offering to remove your large waste, 
by following the SCRAP code:
S – Suspect all waste carriers – don’t let them take your waste until 
you know they are legitimate.
C – Check they are registered waste carriers.
R – Refuse any unexpected offers to have your rubbish taken away.
A – Ask what will happen to your rubbish.
P – Paperwork – ensure you get an invoice, waste transfer note or 
receipt.
NEARLY £600,000 ALLOCATED TOWARDS A NEW 
PAVILION IN KINGSTON BAGPUIZE
You will all be aware of the large number of homes that have 
been built in Kingston Bagpuize and Southmoor over the last few 
years, so it is good news that some of the money (nearly £600,000) 
collected from developers to build these developments is helping 
to fund a new pavilion in Kingston Bagpuize. Work on the new 
pavilion started in December 2021 and completion is expected 
over the summer. When complete, it will have a new function 
room with kitchen, together with changing and shower facilities to 
accommodate both home and visitor teams.
£500 FINE FOR COUNCIL TAX FRAUDSTER
A Grove resident has been fined after fraudulently claiming a 
reduction on her Council Tax. She claimed £3,500 in Council Tax 
reduction between 2016 and 2019, even though her circumstances 
had changed when her partner moved into her property. She will 
have to pay this money back as well as the fine. It is very important 
that you let the council know of any change in your circumstances 
if you are claiming council tax support, as not to do so is fraud. And 
if you know of anyone who is doing so, you are asked to call the 
confidential 24-hour fraud hotline on 01235 422483
ABBEY MEADOW OUTDOOR POOL’S FUTURE 
SECURED FOR FUTURE SUMMERS
This is an exciting piece of news for families and swimmers, as it 
has been confirmed that an agreement has been made with GLL, 
the company responsible for running the pool and splash pad, to 
open the pool in the Summer holidays despite spiralling costs that 
have closed more than 200 pools across the country. This outdoor 
pool has always needed to be heavily subsidised, even when at its 
busiest. Heating costs for the pool alone this season are expected 
to be around £107,000, compared to £47,000 in previous seasons. 
To help address these financial challenges, last year the council 
agreed a financial package with GLL which ensures that the pool 
is open every Summer holiday until 2026. So, this year, the pool is 
scheduled to open on 25 July and will remain open for six weeks 
throughout the holidays. The Abbey Meadows splash pad will also 
be opened, but a few weeks earlier than the pool, from Saturday 
28th May ahead of the Platinum Jubilee long weekend, the same 
time as the splash pad in Wantage. So, get your swimming things out 
ready for the Summer holiday!
Other interesting news from the Vale
JOINT LOCAL PLAN (JLP)
The Vale and SODC have been working hard on a Joint Local Plan 
in which there is a strong commitment to the climate emergency 

and enhancing the environment (my portfolio until recently (May 
2022), when I resigned from the cabinet for family reasons). The 
Vale is keen to encourage as many people as possible to take part in 
a new consultation which has just been launched….. an innovative 
new, digital approach to this consultation ….  This allows people 
to explore some engaging interactive online content related to the 
Local Plan and answer quick and easy questions about what they 
think the key issues are that we should tackle. There is also the more 
traditional way of responding to the consultation which is found 
on the Joint Local Plan webpage. If you have views about the next 
JLP, why not try to take part in this consultation?
ENERGY REBATE
As you know, the news is full of the cost of energy and you might 
be interested to know that the Vale and South have already paid out 
over £8million in energy rebates to more than 54,000 households 
who pay their council tax by direct debit. From 16th May, letters 
will be sent out to the remaining 22,000 eligible households which 
will prompt them to complete an online form to confirm their bank 
account details so that they can receive their rebate. Households 
will have until 13th June to do this, and once their eligibility has 
been confirmed they should receive their money by 4th July. If 
you would like to know more about this, please look on the Vale’s 
website whitehorsedc.gov.uk/counciltaxrebate.
So, that’s it! I hope you have found something interesting in this 
month’s report and do contact me if there is anything you want to 
query or talk about.
CATHERINE WEBBER Cllr VWHDC 
District Councillor for Marcham Ward
Phone: 07357 464699/ 01235 534001 or catherine.webber@
whitehorsedc.gov.uk

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
B4016
This has been the subject of much discussion 
for many years now. Indeed, my first piece of 
casework when elected in May 2013, was to 
try to get proposals for a buildout to happen. 
After months of arguing over first the costing, 
then the type of buildout and its positioning 
and finally changes to Highway policy and 
Covid, the scheme was put on hold. Happily, 
a change in administration last year breathed 
new life and money into the proposal such that 
it will now happen this year. What this scheme, and others have taught 
me is that it is impossible to get unanimous agreement on Highway 
schemes.  
Concerns about speeding and safety along the whole stretch of this 
road between Sutton Courtenay and Drayton have been around as 
long as the buildout. Indeed, I remember walking the road with our 
MP and OCC Highway officers some years ago to discuss what could 
be done to prevent any further fatalities. The two new mobile speeding 
signs have now been commissioned but there have been further 
disagreements over the siting of the poles to support the signs. In an 
effort to get things moving, I have agreed with Highway Officers on 
the initial sitings of the poles, but there is no reason why other poles 
could not be put up in the future. There is an increasing case for speed 
signs around Marcham – particularly Sheepstead Rd.
Drayton and Sutton Courtenay and Marcham Parish Councils are 
considering applying for 20mph zones within their villages.
Finally, if the HIF1 road scheme goes ahead (and there remains some 
uncertainty), the traffic modelling suggests that the new road would 
take away a proportion of the traffic currently using the road. It may 
be little more than a mile of road, but at last things are happening. 
Hopefully, many of the proposals will make the B4016 a safer road 
to live beside.

REPRESENTATIVES’ REPORTS
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NOISE
Electric vehicles may well reduce traffic noise, but the amount of 
commercial activity in our area is giving rise to increasing numbers 
of noise complaints over lost sleep and impact on mental health.  
The trouble with noise is that it comes and goes so unless the 
measurements are taken at the worst time, the evidence is difficult to 
pin down. However,  it is becoming apparent that the impact of heavy 
traffic is not just its effect on air quality and physical human health, but 
increasingly on mental health. It is not clear what can be done about 
this but it is something Councils need to be taking more seriously.
ELECTIONS 
For many years, Oxfordshire has been a hotbed of political dispute. 
At first glance, last month's local elections might seem to have heated 
the atmosphere even further. There is one positive in that politicians 
across the County are realising the need for compromise and the need 
to take account of all opinions if they wish to get things done. This has 
to be a good thing.
HOLIDAY SEASON
It seems we may be in for a long, hot summer. For those able to afford 
them, holidays postponed or curtailed thanks to Covid are at last 
possible. With the world in its current state, some time in the sunshine, 
time to reflect and reorganise, may be just what we all need.
RICHARD WEBBER Cllr OCC SC & Marcham Division.
Phone 01235 534001 or email Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com

MP’S REPORT
I recently passed over 25,000 constituent 
cases dealt with since I was elected in 
December 2019 (to those who don’t like it 
when they don’t get a fast reply, I hope this 
helps you understand why!). One of the first 
things to strike me when I became an MP 
was how the correspondence you get is so 
different from that in almost any other job, 
in a good way. Many MPs are councillors 
before they enter parliament, but even then, 
my ex-councillor colleagues might have represented 10,000 people 
at county or equivalent level andt ypically had a narrow range of 
topics they were contacted about.  MPs represent tens of thousands 
– Wantage and Didcot is one of the largest constituencies at near 
100,000– and are written to about every issue under the sun; 
during the pandemic, veteran MPs said the rate of correspondence 
we received was 3 times the level they’d ever seen. But the more 
people who contact me with problems the better, as being able to 
help them is the most rewarding part of the job. 
Alongside individual cases I’ve been supporting 4 campaigns 
recently. One is continuing to help the local AEAT Pensioners 
obtain redress and I am pursuing something that I hope will give 
them an avenue for this. Another is to help Didcot resident, Sharon 
Gaffka, with her campaign on spiking. The Government recently 
moved the GHB drug – used in the majority of spiking cases – up a 
category so that the prison penalties for carrying it or producing it 
are increased. I took Sharon to meet the Safeguarding Minister so 
that she could explain what else she wants to see happen, including 
better education of young people. 
I’m then supporting the Epilepsy Society’s Zach’s Law campaign 
to punish people who – believe it or not – send those with 
photosensitive epilepsy flashing images online in the hope that 
they will induce a seizure in the recipient. We’re hopeful the Online 
Harms Bill will clamp down on this. I was also pleased to join 
70 colleagues in calling on companies not to digitally alter body 
proportions in pictures, which give people – particularly young 
people – an unrealistic body image to aspire to, with negative 
consequences for their mental health.
Visit highlights since I last wrote include Faringdon Junior School, 

ABINGDON RESERVOIR – LATEST FROM GARD
The GARD AGM was well attended with some great discussion and 
ideas to support our campaigns planned for summer and autumn – 
thank you to all that came.
A 'Water Summit' has been scheduled by Oxfordshire County 
Council in Oxford for 11 June. GARD will be co-chairs and the 
summit will seek to form a unified response from all levels of local 
community, environmental and political opinion. We will share 
how you can watch the summit (and perhaps even join) via video 
link once details are confirmed.  
WRSE Draft Regional Plan consultation – WRSE’s response to 
all the comments made on the plan are anticipated 20 May; we 
will keep you posted. WRSE have commented (but TBC) that the 
significant Oxfordshire response (almost 20% of responses across 
the whole South-east) could weigh heavily in the way the plan 
develops. Thanks again to all those who responded, we were copied 
into approx. 200 individual responses.
In the meantime for further information, contact details and updates 
visit: www.gard-oxon.org.uk, Facebook: @abingdonreservoir, 
Twitter: @GARD_OXON

where I took tough questions and learnt about dragons; the new 
Kingsgrove Cafe; the fabulous charity Mission Motorsport, 
which supports those affected by military operations over in East 
Challow; and being in Wallingford for the first day of Wallingford 
Radio’s FM license (tune in at 107.3FM!). 
Don’t forget you can sign up to my Climate Summit on 27th June 
at www.david-johnston.org.uk. 
As ever, if I can help with anything do get in touch via david.
johnston.mp@parliament.uk
DAVID JOHNSTON OBE MP, Member of Parliament for 
Wantage House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA
0207 219 3858 Email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk
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From the 
Registers: 
Funerals 

Graham Johnson 
Henry Harpham 

Baptisms 
Henrietta France 

 
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Platinum Jubilee Community BBQ 
Run by Thirsty Community Café 

12‐3pm, June 5th 
Pre‐book your food to guarantee 

getting it!Go to: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/plati
num‐jubilee‐community‐bbq‐tickets‐
342037933667?aff=ebdssbdestsearch 

….for full information 

Contacts:  
Revd. Nick Weldon Vicar vicar@allsaintsmarcham.org 01865 391962 , Rob Finch Youth Worker 07888331708, 
rob@marchamyouth.org Jill RoweChildren and Families ministerfamilies@allsaintsmarcham.org Tamsin Gilbert 
Parish Administrator info@allsaintsmarcham.org 

Regular services 
1st Sunday of the month 
10am: All age service at MCC 
6pm: Evening Service at All Saints’ 
Other Sundays 
10am: Morning Service at All Saints’ 
11am‐12pm: Open church at St. Luke’s 
6pm: Evening Service 
Wednesday Holy Communion 
10.30am at Duffield Place 

Long to reign over us, God save the Queen. We’ve all been singing that for years and God has certainly answered our prayers. It is 70 
years since Queen Elizabeth II acceded to the throne in February 1952. Since then, it feels like so much has changed. In June 1953 27 
million people watched the coronation on television. There were only 36 million adults in the country at that time. Perhaps one or two 
of you were there. Lots were. 8,000 people were in the Abbey, 29,000 members of the armed forces lined the route (nearly as many as 
in the whole Royal Navy today), and 3 million were on the streets of London. So much has changed in 70 years. Motorways, air travel for 
the masses, pop culture, space exploration, the internet, mobile phones…. The NHS was only 4 years old in 1952. The Beatles were still 
8 years away. And Everest would not be conquered until just before Coronation Day. 

It was a different world back then, but not in every respect. In 1952, much of Western Europe was still in the grip of post-war austerity 
with families struggling to feed their children. The end of rationing was still two years away. There was the growing threat of the Cold 
War, which would dominate foreign and defence policy for the next 35 years, and strike fear into many Brits as we worried at what 
Russia might be capable of. Not such a different world then. But amid all this, one person has remained the same. With steady, gracious, 
faithfulness the Queen has served this country through 70 years of triumph and trial. In that way she is respected by millions the world 
over, even by those who don’t care much for monarchy. She has shaken the hand of thousands of people, the destitute as much as the 
distinguished, and she has poured tireless energy into the hundreds of charities and good causes of which she is patron. 

But it is the Queen’s steady faith in God that impresses me most. She is one of the most famous Christians in the world, unashamed 
of her personal trust in God. She is the Sovereign lady to whom everyone in the country bows; yet she herself bows the knee to Jesus. 
In her 2011 Christmas message she said, “Forgiveness lies at the heart of the Christian faith. It can heal broken families, it can restore 
friendships and it can reconcile divided communities. It is in forgiveness that we feel the power of God's love.” She’s right. Long may she 
reign! Details of local Jubilee events are in this issue of MAD News, including services of thanksgiving outdoors at Marcham Centre and 
at St Luke’s Garford. 

ALL SAINTS’ & ST. LUKES CHURCHES
www.marcham-with-garford.org.uk


